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Term One Sport Coaches 

A big thanks to our term one sports 

coaches. Without their support we 

wouldn’t have been able to field so 

many teams.  You are awesome!  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Team Pipi News 
Disco 

Get ready to groove at the disco next Thursday! Entry only $3 (includes glo stick 
and water). 
Juniors: 4:30-5:30 
Middles: 5:45-6:45 
Seniors: 7:00-8:00 
 
Dress up theme… your favourite colour!  
 
Book Sale 
Have you got any books looking for a new home?  Team Pipi are now collecting for 
our upcoming book sale! Kids books, Fiction, Non Fiction, Magazines… Anything in 
good quality accepted! 
Please bring your donations to the office. 
If you can help in anyway, please contact Jo (027 258 8262) or Sarah (022 617 
3285). Thanks! 

ASB St John in Schools 

All classes took part in 

the St John school 

programme this week. 

The ASB St John in 
Schools programme 
provides learning 
experiences for primary 
school aged children to 
empower them to act in 
an emergency.  
 
Thank you to ASB and St 
John for providing this 
programme free of 
charge. 
 
Be sure to ask your child 
what they learned this 
week! 
 

 

A word from the Principal 

Welcome back everyone! It’s been a wonderful first week back at school. I’ve been very impressed with how our 

children are getting themselves involved in a variety of activities at lunchtime. Check out the action shots below! 

 

 

 

Elgregoe Show 

This week we hosted Elgregoe the magician and ventriloquist. Elgregoe 

travels the country to entertain children and deliver important anti bullying 

messages.  Thanks to Birthright for sponsoring the show. 

 

 

Top left: Year 3/4 hockey practice 

Bottom left: Our Physical activity leaders 

organising games for the juniors 

Top: Year 5/6 boys playing soccer 

Right: Senior children playing ‘Poi Toa’ 

Left: 

Daeshaun 

wearing the 

ventriloquist 

mask!  

Right: Kasey 

being 

suspended on 

one chair! 

 

Thank you 

to those of 

you who 

have paid 

your child’s 

sports fees.  

Keep them 

coming, 

sadly there 

are still 

some 

outstanding 

from last 

term. 
 

 

Have you 

completed 

our school 

survey? 

Go to our 

app or 

website for 

details.  
 


